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JULY 10, 2012 Board of Education Meeting
Board of Education 2012
President – Joel D. Bergeron; Vice President – Sue Murray;

Secretary – Dr. Darlene L. Pomponio; Treasurer – W. Kirk Hayhurst
Trustees - Patricia Graziani, Paul C. Knott, Rebecca Reed-Hall
DISCUSSION
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT - Mr. Grusecki thanked the Board for the opportunity to serve as Southgate Schools’ Superintendent.  It has been a great start and the welcome from central office and community members has been great.  He is being updated on projects in the district, our budget and the campaign for our schools.

He gave an update on Bill 1040 and it has not been finalized.  They have projected a 3% increase in the retirement rate and this will affect our budget in a negative way.  The enrollment will be a huge factor in our budgeting and we will monitor this closely.

He is working with our Building and Grounds staff to be sure to have all schools look ‘top notch’ for the rest of the summer.  We want the community to be proud of our schools.

Mr. Grusecki said the Wayne RESA has scheduled a Superintendent’s Retreat on July 24 and he asked the board to reschedule the retreat originally planned for that date.

CONSENT

The Board approved the following designations:

Huntington Bank, Bank of America, Michigan Liquid Asset Fund and authorize William J. Grusecki, Daniel Phillips and Charlene Laginess to conduct necessary transitions within these institutions.

The News Herald / Heritage Newspaper, Inc. for official notices to the public, 

Keller Thoma P.C. and Thrun Law Firm P.C. as the District’s legal counsels

Hungerford and Company, Certified Public Accountants, as the District’s auditor

Superintendent of Schools the person to post and publish official notices for the District

ACTION ITEMS APPROVED
Resolution Authorizing Issuance of Notes in Anticipation of State School Aid

Establish August 21 as the next Board of Education meeting date

Attendance Policy and Administrative Guidelines

Open Enrollment for Wayne Virtual Learning Academy – Wayne Resolution

Respectfully submitted,

Dr. Darlene Pomponio
Board of Education Secretary

